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At Kay Park Parish Church Kilmarnock, on Wednesday tenth May two thousand and seventeen years, which day Kirk Session met and was duly constituted with prayer.

Sederunt: Rev Kim Watt Interim Moderator, Mrs J Grant Clerk and other ruling Elders 
as per register with apologies noted. The Meeting was constituted with reading and 
prayer.
The List of Business: the agenda as submitted by the Clerk was approved.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting: held on 29th March 2017 were approved and 

signed.
Matters Arising:  none.
Correspondence:  a) Email – Mrs A Gourlay requesting permission to step down from her District Elder duties and employee management responsibilities at this time.  It was agreed to grant a period of five years sabbatical with a review at the end of the five years with a possible further extension.  The Clerk was asked to write to Aynsley in this regard.



       b) Letter – Mrs I Aitken indicating her wish to resign from the Social Committee.  The Clerk was asked to write and thank Mrs Aitken for her contribution to the work of the Social Committee and to advise the Nominations Convener of this vacancy.
Presbytery Report:  Mr R Hamilton reported on the recent meeting of Presbytery where the speaker compared to Fly Fishing with “Fishers of Men”.  Mr Hamilton had found this to be a very interesting concept.
Representative Elder to Presbytery:  Mr R Hamilton had indicated his willingness to continue for 2017-18.  Agreed.

Equalising Elder to Presbytery:  Mrs A Gray had indicated her willingness to continue for 2017-18.  Agreed.
Fiscal Group Reports: (a) Finance: – The Treasurer spoke to the statement as at the end of April 2017.  He explained that the salary of the Locum would be paid directly from 121 George Street and that Kay Park would be responsible for meeting his expenses.  Mr Steven was thanked for all his work.
 (b)  Property:  Refurbishment of Church and Halls – The Joint Property Convener apologized that there was no written report.  The following were proposed:-
(a)  replacement of several doors to match oak doors downstairs.

(b)  that the chancel lighting be upgraded

(c)  replace the controls on the radiators in the side chancel area

(d) purchase lounge type seating for the entrance vestibule area to match sanctuary chairs;  eight chairs with arms and two small coffee tables at a cost of £1650.

(e)  improve the signage throughout with etched signs on the doors

(f)  seek estimates to redecorate the rear staircase

(g) seek tenders for the continuing problems on the tower and roof.

Kirk Session agreed to all of the above.

Work continues to address the issues with regard to the sound system in the sanctuary.
(c)  Nominations:  It was proposed and agreed that Mrs Anne Stewart take over the role of Christian Aid Co-ordinator.

Pastoral Care Group:  No report.

Fellowship Report:  No report.

Worship Group:  No report.

Children and Youth:  No report.
Safeguarding Report:  No report.
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Vacancy Procedure:  (a)  Parish Profile – Mrs Walkinshaw spoke about the Parish Profile, which had been previously circulated.  It was agreed that the Parish Profile was very good with one or two amendments required.  Mrs Hamilton agreed to insert photographs and improve the layout.  Mr Steven proposed, seconded by Mr McCrone, that the above be undertaken and the updated version presented at the next meeting.  This was agreed.  The Group was thanked for all of their hard work in preparing the Profile.
Local Church Review:  It was felt that the content of the Local Church Review document had in the main already been included in the Parish Profile.
Sexuality Issue:  Reference was made to The Ministers and Deacons in Civil Partnerships and Same Sex Marriages Act (Act 1 2015).  The Interim Moderator explained that if we do not wish to explore the issue then that is all there is to it.  A lengthy discussion followed.
The procedure would be as follows: 

This is our preliminary meeting.  At our next meeting in June there would be a secret ballot to determine what the Kirk Session’s view is with regard to whether we would be willing to consider departing from the church’s historical view. If there were a majority view that we would wish to remain with the historical position then that would be an end to the process.  However, if the secret ballot showed a majority in favour of considering whether we should depart from the historical view then a second secret ballot would be held at a later date.  Before each vote an Edict would require to be read in church on the two Sundays prior to the Kirk Session meeting.  Only Elders present at the meeting would be entitled to vote.
Mrs Walkinshaw asked about the role of the elder representing the views of her district or his/her own decision in the secret ballot.  The Interim Moderator advised that as ruling Elders, how they vote should be their own decision.

Once this issue has been resolved we can move on to the appointment of a Nominations Committee. 
Minister’s Notes:  Christian Aid Sunday – Prayers for Others – The assistance of seven Elders were required for this.
New member – Miss Tracy Neilson had indicated that she wishes to become a Communicant Member of the Church and it was proposed to pass her name to Rev E Simpson to progress.
Date of Next Meeting:  Planning Meeting – Wed 31st May 2017 at 7.00 pm



Kirk Session - Wed 14th June 2017 at 7.30 pm.
Close:  The meeting was closed with the saying of The Grace.
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